HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held at the Hathersage Methodist Hall,
at 7.30 p.m. on 4th August 2015.
	Councillors Present:

	Bill Gordon; Bill Hanley; Bridget Hanley; Jean Hodgkinson; David Jackson; Katherine Love;
Peter Mander (Chair); Jane Marsden; Rosie Olle; Simon Richardson; Heather Rodgers; 
James Shuttleworth: Jennifer Wedgwood; Pauline Whitney:

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO); Allyson Jones (Clerk); District Councillor Jean Monks and PCSO Anthony Boswell: Chris Winfield (H4H)

	079/15
	
	Apologies for absence were received from County Councillor Judith Twigg 

	080/15
	
	There was no variation in order of business.  

	081/15
	
	Declarations of Interest. Cllr Jennifer Wedgwood declared an interest in item 086/15.4

	082/15
	
	Public Participation

	082/15
	a)
	Chris Winfield of H4H reported that Veolia required HPC to own the land before the grant application for the village centre development could be considered. Arrangements are in place for Trevor Bird of Wosskow Brown to complete the transfer to HPC on Friday 7th August and notify Veolia of this in time to meet the grant application deadline.

	082/15
	b)
	PCSO Anthony Boswell reported 3 burglaries non-dwelling, theft of a vehicle, theft of a bicycle, criminal damage of a window, and break-in attempts at restaurants and cafes. There was no anti-social behaviour or crimes over the Gala. Crimes and suspicious behaviour should be reported using the 101 number.

	082/15
	c)
	District Councillor Jean Monks reminded HPC that the £10k payment from DDDC to HPC for the upgrade of the public toilets should be taken into account with the funding for H4H. There is funding available for local groups towards the Tour of Britain celebrations. Councillors will apply for funding for bunting and flags, and also notify local groups as appropriate. The DDDC offices will close over the days between Christmas and New Year. There will be another stage of consultation over the Community Bus service proposals.

	083/15
	
	The Minutes of the meeting of 7th July 2015 had been circulated, and were approved and signed by the Chair.

	084/15
	
	All paperwork has been completed in respect of incorporation of Hathersage Property Holdings Limited. The village centre land transfer from DDDC will be completed in the name of HPC and the change to HPH Ltd will take place subsequently.

	085/15
	
	Financial Matters – RFO’s Report.

	085/15
	.1
	The RFO had circulated the Financial Reports which were received. There were no queries. 

a) It was noted there will be an overspend on legal services due mainly to the land transfer. 

b) The new minimum wage levels announced in the budget will have an impact on the Swimming Pool Staff wage budget in future years. This issue will be dealt with by the SPC which will bring proposals to HPC. 

c) The RBS signatory mandates are not yet all completed. and when they have been, all signatories who are not personal customers of RBS will have to visit the branch with identification. As it was imperative that the RBS night safe facilities be available by 4 September when the NatWest branch closes CFC reported that, with the Chairman’s approval, he had submitted the account application form with only the 4 signatories who currently bank at RBS as authorised signatories. The remaining Councillors would be added once the account was open. This action was approved by the meeting.

	085/15
	.2
	Accounts for the period to 27th July 2015, as previously circulated, were accepted. 

	085/15
	.3
	Accounts for payment, previously circulated, totalling £27,807.23 inclusive of VAT of £1,753.60 which had been scrutinised by Cllrs Jackson and Gordon were approved.

	085/15
	.4
	Councillors Richardson and Olle were authorised to scrutinise payments and sign cheques on 1st September 2015, starting at 6.45 pm. The venue keys will need to be collected beforehand.

	085/15
	.5
	It was confirmed that the RFO will go ahead to set up an account with Unity Trust Bank.

	085/15
	.6
	Mobile Bank. On consideration of the size (6.7m) of the mobile bank it was decided that the Clerk will advise NatWest that the area in front of the Parish Rooms would not be suitable and particularly not at that time of day (2.30 – 3.15 pm) for safety reasons. 
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	(Business was suspended to deal with KGF agenda, then resumed)

	086/15
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	086/15
	.1
	The minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee meeting of 14th July 2015 were received.

	086/15
	.2
	Cllr Jackson reported on subsequent actions. The Cheese and Wine (consultation on the future of the pool) event had been very successful. The new gazebo was a good facility. Valuable feedback had been collected and was being collated at the pool. 

	086/15
	.3
	A Heritage Lottery funding pre-application should be made as this would ensure they would visit the pool and start discussions on funding availability.

	086/15
	.4
	Cllr Jackson thanked Cllr Wedgwood for her very valuable contribution to the newly landscaped area at the entrance to the pool which was much appreciated and being well used. It was resolved to arrange that the Village Caretaker will be asked to add watering and maintenance of this areas to his duties, around 1.5 extra hours per month. The Clerk will arrange for the VC to get in touch will Cllr Wedgwood to discuss what needs to be done.

	086/15
	.5
	The next SPC meeting will be at 7.00 pm at the pool office on 8th September 2015

	087/15
	
	Recreation Committee

	087/15
	.1
	The minutes of the Recreation Committee meeting of 21st July 2015 were received.

	087/15
	.2
	There had been a very positive response from the individuals invited to form a Hard Play Area working group to research the funding available and the surfaces suitable to resurface the HPA.

	087/15
	.3
	Discussed under KGF. The money to be spent on the drainage work and landscaping of the playing field makes it vital that the vehicular access onto the playing field is restricted in order to prevent damage to the surface, and also for safety of users of the field. It was agreed that the Clerk will arrange for the VC to fit a padlock onto the gate and put a notice that HPC’s advance permission is required 

	087/15
	.4
	The next meeting of the REC will be at 7.30 pm Methodist Lounge on 18th August 2015.

	088/15
	
	Planning Committee

	088/15
	.1
	The minutes of the Planning Committee meetings of 14th and 27th July 2015 were received.

	088/15
	.2
	The Planning Committee Terms of Reference were ratified. 

	088/15
	.3
	It was particularly noted that – re Planning Application NP/DDD/0615/0601 Application to hold 8 Weddings per year at Brookfield Manor. The Planning Committee as a whole had declared an interest in view of Sir Hugh’s contributions to the pool and to the village, and would not take part in the planning consultation process. DDDC had been notified.

	088/15
	.4
	Andrew Bramall has agreed to continue as Flood Warden and will go on the 9th September training course. Cllr James Shuttleworth also agreed to attend the training course.

	088/15
	.4
	The next meeting of the Planning Committee will be at 6.15 pm at the Methodist Lounge on 11th August 2015.

	089/15
	
	Transport Committee

	089/15
	.1
	The Transport Committee had not met since the July HPC meeting.

	089/15
	.2
	The deadline for the Community Transport Consultation is 13th September, before the 21st September next planned TC meeting. Cllr Olle will arrange a date for meeting to agree a response to the Community Transport Consultation. It will probably be while the Clerk is away on annual leave.

	090/15
	
	Website Working Party

	090/15
	.1
	The website working party had met and made a range of proposals for improving the website which had been circulated. Approval was given for the working party to develop these proposals. It was agreed that the domain name is no longer appropriate and the working party will consider alternative providers. Also to consider a Facebook page for HPC.

	091/15
	
	Finance Committee – nothing to report

	092/15
	
	Burial Committee

	092/15
	.1
	The Clerk is awaiting a response from DDDC to confirm their responsibility for funding and arranging additional burial ground.

	092/15
	.2
	DDDC has issued a new set of burial fees. Noted. 
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	093/15
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence

	093/15
	.1
	Recruitment of Assistant Clerk. One application had been received. It was agreed that the Clerk and Chairman would interview the candidate and subject to satisfactory outcome a 6 month probationary appointment could be offered. 

	093/15
	.2
	The Annual Report is now available at Cllr Mander’s house for delivery. A schedule was circulated and Councillors delivery arrangements confirmed. The delivery is to include the letter inviting people to become Patrons of the Swimming Pool, and also a letter from Ian Weeks regarding defibrillator funding.

	093/15
	.3
	11th September Cycle Tour. Cllr Jane Marsden has arranged additional car parking in a farmer’s field. Cllr Richardson will approach Gala Committee to ask that Gala bunting will remain up, and arrange some local signs to give the route and expected timing of the tour. HPC will apply for funding for Union Jacks and additional bunting.

	094/15
	
	Memorial Hall Management Committee – no minutes had been received since the July HPC meeting.

	095/15
	
	Village Matters

	095/15
	.1
	Review of Notice Boards. This was carried forward to the Amenities Committee Agenda.

	095/15
	.2
	Repainting of village sign. This was carried forward to the Amenities Committee Agenda.

	095/15
	.3
	Shuttleworth Lamp. This was carried forward to the Amenities Committee Agenda.

	095/15
	.4
	Grit Bins. This was carried forward to the Amenities Committee Agenda.

	095/15
	.5
	Cleaning of bus shelter. This was carried forward to the Amenities Committee Agenda.

	095/15
	.6
	The Clerk will put a list of Councillors names and phone numbers on the Notice Board, and also circulate this to Councillors.

	096/15
	
	DALC Circulars up to 18/2015 and other relevant material had been circulated.

	097/15
	
	It was confirmed that the next meeting will be at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 1st September 2015 at the Methodist Lounge. 

	098/15
	
	Items for the September agenda – none noted.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 21.50 pm
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